
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Greetings to y’all from Tennessee, Arkansas, and Oklahoma.  Having a wonderful time 

visiting with friends and family.  I will be going after more bass and catfish again while 

I’m here. 

 

We had an excellent meeting Wednesday. 30 members were in attendance.  We welcomed 

8 new members to the 711 Club, (see Secretary Nancy Gust’s message attached for their 

names). 

 

Our guest speaker Chaplain Mindy Russell of our Greater Sacramento Area Chaplaincy 

was a Blessing to all of us.  Mindy gave us such an explanation on the focus of the  

Chaplaincy’s outreach and the appreciated Trust and Concern that members of the 

Sheriff’s Department have given throughout the years.  What a presentation Mindy gave 

us.   

 

Our Treasurer Kathy Shannon was absent due to temporary illness.  We wish her well. 
 

We will meet again on Wednesday, September 12th here at the SCDSA headquarters.   

When we return we will be searching for new officers to  

replace part of our current leadership.  As of now, the  

President and Vice President officer’s positions will be open.    
 

There is a serious need for help prior to our meetings and 

after.  Setting up for the meeting takes a lot of time and as you 

know we are all seniors and the work to setup is exhausting.  

Please Help us! 

 

See Y’all in September….  Richard 
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JULY  BIRTHDAYS 

 

4.  Louis Najera 

5.  John Triplett, Steven Hickey 

6.  Juanita Gale 

7.  Jeffrey Wright, Paul Copsey 

8.  Gerald Philo 

9.  Steve Heffelfinger, Michael Harrold 

10.George McKinney, William Cramer 

11.John Senna 

12.Cindy Yeofoli 

15.Bud Johnson, Steve Sundin 

16.Marvin Magers 

17. Richard Carlson 

20.Martha Rivera, Steve Andrews, 

 Roger Dickson, Scott Swain 

21.Ray Rasmussen, Lyle Bagatti 

22.Sandra (Sam) Flaa 

23.Judy McGarry 

24.Bob Long 

25.Peggy Lane, Okko Harms 

26.Karlene Doupé 

27. Carol Wilson, Kathryn Sundin 

28.Robert Foote 

29. Walt Horne, Ronald Goesch 

30.Lawrence Bowler, Barbara Nakatomi 

31.Ronald Smith 

 

 

 

 

July/August Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

711 Club  PO Box AE  

Yuba City, CA 95992  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

guichardtm@aol.com 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1745 

patoneal@711club.org   

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2018 

711 Club Officers 
Support the Law Enforcement Chaplaincy 

The Annual Run With the Cops 5k came to be in 2016 and is a great          
community event. We strive to make it even better every year. 

The 3rd Annual Run With the Cops 5k is both a timed 5k and a walk and will be 
held on Saturday September 15, 2018 in Old Sacramento (start/finish line in front 
of the Railroad Museum at 125 I Street, Old Sacramento). 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 

 

1.  Roy Messer 

2.  Philip Davis 

4.  Edward Reynolds, Walt Mott 

5.  Robert Lehman, Steve McKinney 

6.  Tom Silver 

8.  Sherry Matranga 

9.  Ed Close 

10.Scott Jones, William Miller,  Donald Nelson, 

 Gerald Ward 

13. Craig Ward 

14.Timothy Kelly 

15.Carl Hicks, Kenneth Baker 

16.William Ferguson, Dina Messier 

17.Arthur Hines, Wendy Iames 

18.Billie Long 

19.William Barnsdale 

20. Jim Perna 

21.Darryl Dunham 

22.Dennis Whitten, Charles Bridges 

23.Richard Russell 

24.Gary Iames, Sandra Shields 

25.Joe Spoto 

28.Phylllis Francis, Jane Hall, Ronald Tobler, 

 Ken Martin 

30.William Black, Deborah Morrow 

31.Mike Contini 
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Meeting  Minutes 

Date: June 13, 2018  Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:01 p.m. by Richard Madrigal.               .   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.  Lunch was served at 12:15 p.m. 

  

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers           Board of Directors 

X President Rich Madrigal        NP Earl Evans 

X Vice President: John Woodhouse       NP Tom Guichard 

NP Treasurer: Kathy Shannon        NP JoAnn Lee 

X Secretary: Nancy Gust        NP Don Nelson  

NP Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault         NP Pat O’Neal  

  Past President: Vacant         NP Barbara Smith 

             

General Members Present: 30      Speaker:   1   New members:      8 

  

Sunshine Report:   Rich Madrigal reported for Pat O’Neal.  We have had several deaths over the past few months. Deputies Rich 

Wilcox, Brian Shortz, Lou Bouder, Bruce Hrabak, and Doug Brooks (his Celebration of Life will be on Thursday, June 28 th, 10:00 

a.m. at Mount Vernon on Greenback Lane).  SSD Secretary Barbara Harrison passed on May 12 th from surgery complications.  Her 

Celebration of Life will be on Saturday, June 23rd at 11:00 a.m. at the Northridge Country Club, 7600 Madison Avenue, Fair Oaks. 

 

Rich asked that we keep Kathy Shannon in our thoughts and prayers. She has had a medical problem and been in and out of the  

hospital.  She is home now recovering. 

 

Welcome to new members: Judy Bly-Magaw, Linda Lofton, Betty Souter, Xav Lurch, Scott Belchamber, Richard  

Carlson, Kent Smith, and Frank Cioli. 

 

Guest Speakers:  Chaplain Mindy Russell, Greater Sacramento Area Chaplaincy.  Chaplain Mindy explained the focus of the  

chaplaincy has changed to focus more on how to help in crisis/trauma events. She spoke of the trust between the Chaplaincy and the 

Department.  She also related past experiences and how that trust worked in different situations. Several other agencies have asked 

for their help so the Chaplaincy is starting a new program. 

 

The next fund raiser will be the 3rd Annual Run With the Cops 5K on Saturday, September 15, 2018, starting and  

finishing at the Railroad Museum in Old Sacramento.  Visit www.sacrunwiththecops.org for more information. 

  

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review. 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in Newsletter. 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business: The Sacramento Sheriff’s Department History Museum is sponsoring a Fund Raiser.  You may  

purchase a Personalized Engraved Brick for $100.00. Contact Sharon Telles <stelles@sacsheriff.com> for order form. 

  

The Sheriff’s Activities League (SAL) will be holding it’s annual SAL Golf Tournament on Monday, August 27th at the Valley Hi 

Golf Course in Elk Grove.  The club is not sponsoring a group this year.  The cost is $250.00 per person if you are interested in 

playing. Registration starts at 8:00 a.m.  For more information contact Deputy Robert Hauck at rhauck@sacsheriff.com or  

916-801-0415. 

 

Meeting Adjourned     1:14 p.m.  

       

Free lunches for September were won by: Bill Cramer, Candy Ackler and Nancy Gust 

 

Next Meeting: September 12, 2018  

 

Minutes Submitted by:   Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 

http://www.sacrunwiththecops.org
mailto:stelles@sacsheriff.com
mailto:rhauck@sacsheriff.com


Next Meeting -  September 12, 2018 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

September 6th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Sacramento Sheriff’S Department hiStorY muSeum  

Personalized engraved brick Fundraiser  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
By purchasing a Brick you create a timeless tribute at the entry of the Sheriff’s Museum. Your  
designated brick creates a loving and thoughtful gift or memorial. Honor your loved ones or preserve a 
special memory in this unique way.  
• You may purchase a brick for only $100. Order your brick securely via PayPal/Credit Card  
• OR make check payable to: Sacramento Sheriff’s Foundation  
• Contact Sharon Telles <tells@sacsheriff.com> for order form. 

• Follow directions on the form.  
 

There is a limit of three lines and 15 characters per line. Spaces, punctuation and symbols are  
considered characters.  
 

Proceeds raised will directly benefit future projects for the  
Sacramento Sheriff’s Department History Museum. 
 
 
 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

